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This FAQ was made for the NES FAQ Completion Project. You could contribute to   
this yourself! Just check out Devin Morgan's web site about it:                 
http://faqs.retronintendo.com                                                   
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1. - Controls 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
ｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯ 
D-Pad  - Move 
A      - Jump 
B      - No Use 
Start  - Pause 
Select - No Use 
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2. - Walkthrough 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
ｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯｯ 
*Please Note - This walkthrough was written so you can find the best exit to  
each stage. Knowing that you may be stuck on a certain level, I will FAQ every  
level. Just make sure you are on the right level because you can't go from  
stage 2-1 to 2-2 in my FAQ if you followed the 2-1 Walkthrough.  
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 1-1 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right while collecting the coins. You don't have to worry about the  
small bees since if you jump, you will spin like Sonic and kill them from any  
angle. You will see a jumping enemy on the ground, avoid this one at all costs.  
Either run under him or jump over him because you can't kill him. Don't stand  
on the bridge for too long or the tiles will fall with you on them. After you  
pass the bridges, slow down because there will be some spikes that move up and  
down, jump over them.  
                                                                                
Continue to the right for a while and collect the coins you see. Jump over the  
set of spikes when you come across them and then jump over the blob enemy. Go a  



little further to the right and enter the tube you will fly down. Jump once you  
stand up and start moving to the left to jump over the enemy in your way. Jump  
immediately when you land again to jump over the spikes. From here just keep  
running to the left through the loop-de-loops and stop after the fifth one.  
Stand on a tile on the bridge so it will drop and you can reach the lower level  
of this stage. 
                                                                                
Jump over the spikes to the left and kill a couple enemies while you move to  
the right. Climb the platforms and kill the caveman on the top. Jump over some  
more spikes to the right. Jump down the platforms and over the spikes at the  
bottom. Run to the right and jump right before the little ditch to reach a  
higher platform to the right. Jump up to the next higher platform to the right  
from here. Run down the hill and jump over the small blob enemy in the middle  
of it. Run through the loop-de-loops to the right from here. Jump over the  
caveman at the end of the third loop-de-loop and continue to the right. Jump  
over the ground enemy and collect coins until you run into the loop-de-loop  
leading to the lower level of this stage.  
                                                                                
Immediately jump to avoid the scorpion on the ground and start to head to the  
right. Climb the platforms while killing the cavemen and jumping over the  
spikes. When you reach the bridge, get a long running start and jump off the  
edge. Jump at the end of the next small bridge to jump over the scorpion and  
run up the half loop to reach the higher platform. Jump up again to the right  
and start running to the right. Jump over a couple enemies to reach the exit to  
this stage. 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 2-1 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right and jump up the platforms. Run past the dip and jump over the  
spikes. You will see some platforms that move up and down. Skip these and  
continue to the right. Jump across the platforms that will drop to get over the  
spikes. Move to the right while killing or avoiding the enemies. Stick to the  
lower path whenever it splits. You can jump on the mushrooms as a trampoline to  
reach higher platforms if you need to. 
                                                                                 
You will eventually drop to a lower area and see a big gap with a mushroom on  
the other side. Don't fall in it, jump over it. Continue to the right and use  
the mushrooms to reach higher platforms. Use the mushrooms in between the  
spikes to get past them. Fall down the hole at the end and use the mushroom to  
reach the small niche. Now when you move to the right, you will see a ramp  
after a drop. Drop down but move to the left to fall down the hole. Fall all  
the way to the bottom and move to the right and you will reach Stage 3-2. 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 2-2 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right and fall down the hole when you reach it. Move to the right  
while collecting coins. Fall down the next hole. Move to the right and fall  
down another hole. Continue to the right and through some loop-de-loops. Just  
keep moving to the right and you will reach some spikes. Hop across the small  
platforms to get across the spikes. Use trampolines after the spikes and then  
more platforms to avoid the next set of spikes. Keep gonig to the end of this  
path and jump the the higher platform to the left and then almost immediately  
to the right again. Keep climbing to the top right in this area and you will  
reach the end of this stage rather quickly.  
_________________________ 
                                                                                



Stage 3-1 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right and use the trampolines to reach higher platforms. Grab the  
extra life in the higher section when the path splits and jump over the gap to  
the right. Use the trampolines here to continue to the right. Avoid the  
spinning blades when you reach them. Use the trampoline and move left. Jump  
over the spikes and use the first trampoline. Shift to the right to avoid the  
spikes above the trampoline and hop onto the higher platform. Continue to the  
right up here. Avoid a couple more spinning blades and fall down the hole.  
                                                                                
Hop onto the moving platform at the bottom to avoid the spikes and continue to  
the right. Slide down this area and move to the right when you get a chance.  
Avoid the spinning blades and use the trampolines to continue to the right.  
Jump over the first gap and you will reach an area with a trampoline. Use it to  
reach the higher platform but be careful of the cannon on top. Continue along  
this path to the right while avoiding the obstacles and enemies and jumping  
over the gaps. Use the trampolines and go to the right at the top. Move down  
these slopes to the bottom of this area. Run to the right at the bottom. Jump  
the gaps and head towards the top right as you progress through this area.  
After just a few more jumps, you'll finish this stage. 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 3-2 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Jump over the spinning blades to the right and into the hole. Fall onto the  
moving platform below and move to the right. Kill the enemy that flies to you  
and avoid the spinning blades. Move all the way to the bottom here and you will  
see a star in the lower left, it'll give you 50 coins if you get it. Continue  
to the right when you reach the bottom. Use the trampolines to make your way to  
the top of the next series of platforms. Move to the right at the top. Fall in  
the hole when you reach it. 
                                                                                
Move to the left and fall down the next hole. Continue to the rigth and kill  
the enemy on the ramp. Move further along and jump over the spinning blades  
when you reach them. Jump over the spikes by using the moving platforms when  
you can until you reach the end of this lower path. Use the trampolines to  
reach the next platform and move to the left. Avoid the spikes while killing  
the enemies. You'll have to use the trampoline on a few of the jumps. 
                                                                                
When you reach the end, use the trampolines to climb the next series of  
platforms. Move to the right when you reach the top and run under the first  
enemy. Jump over the gap when you reach it. Use the trampoline and jump onto  
the higher platform to the right but be careful because there's a small cannon  
up there. Avoid the spinning blades and jump over the next gap to the right.  
Jump on the first trampoline you see. Jump onto the platforms above and climb  
to the top. When you reach the top, make your way to the right. 
                                                                                
Jump over the spikes and fall down the hole at the end. Fall down the next hole  
and go to the right. Kill the enemy on the ramp. Avoid the spinning blades and  
go up the trampolines. Use the trampoline and avoid the small cannon on top.  
Jump onto the moving platform to get over the spikes and run to the right to  
find the exit which will lead you to stage 4-2. 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 4-1 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right and run under the jumping enemy. Grab the coins and run up  



the ramp. Kill the enemy at the top and fall down the pit. Run to the right in  
this area and run up the ramp to reach the higher platform. Continue to the  
right. Fall down the next gap and run through the loop-de-loop to the left.  
Avoid the spikes and enemies as you make your way to the end of this path. Fall  
down the hole and move to the right. Kill a couple enemies and jump over the  
spikes. Run to the far end of this path to finish this short stage. 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Stage 4-2 
_________________________ 
                                                                                
Move to the right and kill or jump over the enemies. Run down the ramp and down  
the hole when you reach it. Move to the left when you reach the bottom. Jump  
over the spikes when you reach them. Fall to the lower platform when you reach  
it and move to the right. Move to the next gap and fall in the middle of this  
area until you see a set of spikes on the left. Move to the left when you pass  
them to get under them and fall all the way to the bottom. Move left from here  
while killing the enemies. 
                                                                                
Use the platforms at the end of this path to climb up to the next part of this  
level. Jump onto the moving platform to the left to get over the spikes.  
Continue to the left here. Fall down at the end of this path and move to the  
right while avoiding the enemies. Kill the enemies here and continue on to the  
right. Take the lower path when it splits and kill a couple more enemies. Run  
to the end of this path to reach the end of the game. 
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3. - Disclaimer 
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This FAQ/Walkthrough is copyrighted ｩ 2009 to Frank Grochowski. International   
Copyright laws protect this FAQ/Walkthrough. You cannot sell this               
FAQ/Walkthrough for a profit of any kind. You cannot reproduce this             
FAQ/Walkthrough in any way with out my written consent. You are however allowed 
to download this FAQ/Walkthrough for personal use. You can also post it on your 
web site as long as you give me full credit, don't change it in any way, and it 
is free. The latest version will always be found at:                            
                                                                                
http://www.GameFAQs.com                                                         
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